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Mr. President,
The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union.

We thank the High Commissioner for the report which brought to our attention once again the complicated human rights situation in the Democratic Republic of the Congo. As stated by the High Commissioner, there are some improvements in the legislative framework for human rights protection and in fighting the impunity. Nevertheless the human rights situation remains of great concern throughout the country.
The submitted report refers several times to election related violence. According to the report persons who had announced their candidatures for the upcoming presidential election are subjected to arbitrary arrests and detention. Reports mention excessive use of force by state security forces against the political opposition. There are violations of freedom of assembly, events organised by opposition groups and civil society have been unlawfully banned. Therefore we welcome that the mandate of MONUSCO has been extended to violence committed in the context of elections.
The Czech Republic calls on the Government of the Democratic Republic of the Congo to strengthen the rule of law, to fulfill its obligations from the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, to tackle the election-related violence, and to follow the conditions for conflict solution set by the UN Security Council Resolution no. 2277 (2016). At the same time we call on the Congolese Independent National Electoral Commission to prepare the presidential and parliamentary elections in a timely manner and in accordance with a consensus-based schedule. .
What are the necessary actions of the international community and especially of the regional organisations to prevent the election related violence and to support the preparations of elections held in accordance with the national Constitution, international democratic standards and international human rights law?
Thank you, Mr. President.   
